
November 14, 2024
PROJECT NAME: CIRCLE K REMODEL
PROJECT NUMBER: 1999008288
APPLICATION: DRC WAIVER REQUEST  #32140

1 DEPARTMENT:  FRMSH - FIRE MARSHAL REVIEW
REVIEW ITEM:  LDC 2.21.1.A(1) Major Site Plan
STATUS OF REVIEW:  INFO
REMARKS:  Fire Review has been conditionally approved. Any site improvements shall ensure all the 
minimum requirements are met per NFPA 1 Chapter 18 for fire department access and water supply. All 
commercial structures shall be permitted to comply with the minimum requirements of the Florida Fire 
Prevention Code. 

2 DEPARTMENT:  ZONE - ZONING DEPARTMENT 
REVIEW ITEM:  LDC 2.21.1.A(1) Major Site Plan
STATUS OF REVIEW:  INFO
REMARKS:  Defer to Stormwater.

3 DEPARTMENT:  UTIL - MARION COUNTY UTILITIES
REVIEW ITEM:  LDC 2.21.1.A(1) Major Site Plan
STATUS OF REVIEW:  INFO
REMARKS:  APPROVED - MCU service area but outside connection distance to closest public water or 
sewer.  Shall connect within 365 days' notice of availability. 

4 DEPARTMENT:  ENGDRN - STORMWATER REVIEW
REVIEW ITEM:  LDC 2.21.1.A(1) Major Site Plan
STATUS OF REVIEW:  INFO
REMARKS:  Discussion Needed. The applicant owns a 1.51 -acre parcel (0880-001-000) and according to 
the MCPA, there is approximately 25,834 sf existing impervious area on-site. The applicant is proposing to 
add 330 sf for an addition. The total existing and proposed impervious area is 26,164 sf. The site will be 
approximately 17,164 sf over the allowed 9,000 sf per the Marion County LDC. The site’s current 
impervious overage was approved under ARs I300005 / 3036.  The existing drainage infrastructure was 
designed under the 25 yr-24 hr storm event. Based on the flood prone area located on site, the DRA fails 
under the 100 yr-24hr storm event and discharges off site. Additionally, there has been historic staff 
observations of flooding occurring at the intersection of E HWY 316 and NE HWY 315. 

5 DEPARTMENT:  ENGTRF - TRAFFIC REVIEW
REVIEW ITEM:  LDC 2.21.1.A(1) Major Site Plan
STATUS OF REVIEW:  INFO
REMARKS:  10/30/24 - Recommend against approval due to lack of clarity regarding proposed changes, 
existing traffic access concerns, and the possibility that changes could impact site trip generation data.






